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2018 NCA BOARD OF  

DIRECTORS MEETINGS 
 

 

January 3 
February 7  

March 7 

April 4 

May  2 

June 6 
 

First Wednesday of every month, 7pm 
@ NCA John Nolan Meeting Room 

President’s Corner 
By Kevin Benore 

 

Happy 2018! This president’s corner will be a little 
short, this month. No, that is not my new year’s     
resolution, but it is just a happy coincidence. Just a 
few reminders, assessments are due January 1st, 2018. 
You can pay by mail or online. 
 
As the winter begins to roll in with all its snow and 
ice, please remember keep your paths clear. If you 
live near a fire hydrant, please dig it out of the snow. 
If you can’t see it, neither can the fire department.  
Finally, if you have an infirmed neighbor in need of 
assistance digging out of the snow, please help them 
if you can! 
  
From all of us on the Board of Directors, we look  
forward to serving you this year and hope you have a 
happy and prosperous new year! 

Quarterly Assessments Due January 1, 2018 
 

Quarterly homeowner assessment (HOA) fees are due by January 1, 2018. For ques-
tions, please contact Summit Management at 703-360-0904.   
 

Aviso de cortesía 
El cargo de la Asociación de la Comunidad de Newington debe ser pagado en o an-
tes del 1 de enero de 2018. Agradecemos su atención a este aviso. 
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 NCA COMMUNITY OFFICE 
 

P. O. Box 351 

Springfield, VA 22150 

703-455-3606 / Fax 703-455-0013  
 

 

Monday - Thursdays 9:30 am - 2:30 pm 
Fridays 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 

 

** Call first before heading to the office** 
  

Community Manager: Lori Randall, CMCA, AMS 
with Summit Management 

Assistant Community Manager: Tina Queen 

Email:  manager@newingtoncommunity.org 
____________________________________________________________________ 

 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

President - Kevin Benore (Aug ’20) 
Email: president@newingtoncommunity.org 
Note: Email to NCA President is pr ivate and 
only read by the President. 

Vice President - Sarah Jernigan (Aug ’19) 

Treasurer - Dennis Kruse (Aug ’19) 

Secretary - Elizabeth Rodriguez (Aug ’18) 

Director - Florence Smoczynski (Aug ’18) 

Director - Stacey Perritt (Aug ’19) 

Director - Parker Watson (Aug ‘20) 
 

To send an email to the above Board members, use 
board@newingtoncommunity.org (this includes a 
copy to the Community Manager). 
 
 
 

ARCHITECTURAL CONTROL COMMITTEE 
Chair - Sarah Jernigan 
 
FINANCE COMMITTEE 
Chair—Dennis Kruse 
 
PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT 
Chair—Lou Tobat 
 
MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE 
Chair - Sarah Jernigan 
 
RECREATION/SOCIAL COMMITTEE 
Chair - Volunteer Needed 

Newsletter Distributors 

Kathy Anderson Nicole Drummond Emily Mishoe 

Cheryl Austin Jennifer Firman Al Owens 

Amanda Baird Patrick Lent Perritt Kids 

Cyrille Barr Roche Family Pat Levister & Sandra 
Wolford     

Abdul Berlas Spinelli Family 

Karen Chauvin William & Mary Loy Regina Watson 

Gladys Diaz Sharoyn Marshall  

USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
 

Emergency      911 

Non-Emergency (Police & Fire)    703-691-2131 

    Including barking dog complaints 

American Disposal Services         703-368-0500 

Animal Control/Shelter         703-830-1100 

Cox Cable           703-378-8422 

Domestic Violence Hotline         800-838-8238 

Dominion Towing          703-730-1177 

Dominion Energy       1-888-667-3000 

Fairfax Connector          703-339-7200 

             www.fairfaxconnector.com 

Fairfax County      www.fairfaxcounty.gov 

Fairfax County Housing Authority 

  Selena Davis  703-704-6758 

Fairfax County Storm Water  

    Management (not State streets)         703-877-2800  

Fairfax Water           703-698-5600 

Key Middle School          703-313-3900 

Lee High School          703-924-8300 

Lorton Fire and Rescue         703-339-5141 

Lorton Landfill          703-690-1703 
Poison Control          202-625-3333 

Pool (emergencies only)                 703-455-9873 

Saratoga Elementary School         703-440-2600 

Streetlights        1-888-667-3000 

Summit Management           703-360-0904 

Supervisor Dan Storck         703-780-7518 

Virginia Highway Department 

  (Snow—State Roads Only)         703-383-8368  

Virginia Railway Express          1-800-RIDE 
Voter Information          703-222-0776 

West Springfield District Police     703-644-7377 

NEWINGTON STATION DIRECTORY 
 http:\\www.newingtoncommunity.org 

mailto:manager@newingtoncommunity.org
mailto:president@newingtoncommunity.org
mailto:board@newingtoncommunity.org
http://www.fairfaxconnector.com
http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov
http://www.newingtoncommunity.org
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Newsletter Distributors Needed for 
Durer and Godolphin 

 
Call NCA  Office: 703-455-3606 for 

more information. 
 

A special thank you to all our  
volunteers who hand deliver the NCA 

newsletter every month! 

Traffic Calming Task Force 
 

This group was organized in Saratoga to develop a plan 
for speeding throughout the community. There have been 
several meetings to allow for community input. The next 
phase will include a mailing from the Department of 
Transportation to those owners that would be affected by 
the installation of speed humps on Northumberland 
Road. The association is not involved in this effort.  Only 
half of the NCA community will receive surveys,             
information and an opportunity to respond.  If voted for, 
implementation would not take place until mid-2018. 
 

For additional questions, please contact Brian Collins 
at blcollins67@aol.com. 

UNREGISTERED BOAT IN 
POOL PARKING LOT!! 

 

Before being towed, we would like to 
find the owner of a boat that is 
parked in the pool parking lot. 295 
Pro Bass boat registration VA 931 
AF with a Johnson 150 outboard 
motor. Permanent trailer is Virginia 
Tag 519-083 TR. Call NCA Office 
703-455-3606. 

mailto:blcollins67@aol.com
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NEWINGTON COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION BOARD OF DIRECTORS' MEETING – December 6, 2017  
Minutes of the Meeting – NCA Pool House Meeting Room 

 

CALL TO ORDER: 
President Benore called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm. 
 

MEMBERS PRESENT: 
President Kevin Benore, Vice President Sarah Jernigan, Treasurer Dennis Kruse, Secretary Beth Rodriguez and Director Par-
ker Watson. Directors Florence Smoczynski and Stacey Perritt were not present. 
 

PRESIDENT'S COMMENTS: 
President Benore wished everyone happy holidays. He also announced that Lori Randall has “hit the ground running” in the 
office. 
 

COMMUNITY FORUM: 
Residents raised the following issues: 
 The section of the path behind Godolphin where path was relocated, the fence is falling into the creek. There was discussion 

about the possibility of adding this to the tennis court fence repair contract. 
 Section of the path near the end of NCA property and where Fairfax Water Authority damaged the path. Resident thought 

there still needed work to be done. Community Manager (CM) said she would look into this. 
 A complaint was given about the office answering machine recording. Resident thought it was difficult to understand and 

suggested it be rerecorded and slow down. 
 Resident informed the Board that the sign between Kitchener and Delong needs to be turned. He suggested that school chil-

dren, while waiting for the bus are turning the sign. Sign in question belongs to the state. CM said she would call to see if 
they will repair. President Benore instructed the CM to inventory all community street signs to find out which ones needed 
repair. 

 Resident requested permission to have a pest control, at the resident's expense, examine a tree on common ground for a 
squirrel nest. President Benore decided that this should be discussed under New Business. 

 A resident asked if Blade Runners was going to remove leaves on the paths in the woods. Was told once more in December. 
 

Resident emailed the following concerns: 
 Suggested that the email to the Board should go to the Board only as the CM is now an employee of Summit. 
 Asked if we are doing violations. Discussion on matter showed we are doing that. 
 President Benore reported that in a trash area on Kitchener across the street from his home there is a shed roof left there for 2 

weeks and for a week there has been a bag of leaves. 
 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
1. Minutes for May 16, 2017 Special Board meeting approved as amended. 
2. Minutes for October 9, 2017 Special Board meeting approved as amended. 
3. Minutes for November 1, 2017 Monthly Board meeting approved as amended. 
 

COMMITTEE/BUSINESS REPORTS: 
Planning and Development Committee – Lou Tobat 
Lou commented on: 
 New toll charges on I-66. Vice President Jernigan also went to the 2 meetings on this issue. She reported that toll is only 

charged during rush hour. Arlington County refused to have the toll. A Flex-Pass transponder is needed for the toll. 
 The various problems on funding roads in Virginia. 
 On the Route 1 redevelopment project – there will be another gate added for Fort Belvoir. It will be to the left of the Pence 

Gate. There will also be an active adult community added to the area. Supervisor Dan Storck will be having a meeting on 
this later this month. Information will be posted on the website. 

 

Architectural Advisory Committee – Stacey Perritt 
     No report as Director Perritt was not in attendance. 
 

Treasurer's/Budget Report – Dennis Kruse 
 Expenses currently running below budget primarily due to delays in estimating and approving common area maintenance 

projects. Without prompt action we would end the year with a $25,000.00 surplus. He urged careful consideration of pro-
posals included in CM’s report to avoid deferring needed work into fiscal year 2018 where it would strain the budget. 

 Total of all delinquent accounts has risen, but remains within typical range of 8 to 10% of total assessments.   
 We expect to end fiscal 2017 with approximately $140,000.00 in common area reserves and $260,000.00 in street & curb 

reserves. 
 Vice President Jernigan asked how we are doing on delinquent accounts. Treasurer Kruse stated that they are highest the first 

month of the quarter and decrease throughout the quarter. Generally it breaks out that about 1/3 are in long term collection, 
1/3 are greater than 30 days late but have not yet been referred to the attorney and 1/3 are less than 30 days late. 

 

Reserve Planning – Sarah Jernigan 
     No meeting this month.   Will set up a meeting in January.   
 

Minutes continued on page 5 
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Community Manager's Report – Lori Randall 
 NCA Master Calendar and Summit Team Information submitted to the Board at the monthly meeting. 
 Votes Held Between Meetings - None. 
 Financial Review: The October financials were sent to the Board separately. Significant variances to report are common 

grounds improvements, snow removal, and tree maintenance are well under budget. It is recommended the board approve 
some December projects to offset these budget lines. More information is provided in the Treasurer’s report. 

 Resale Inspections conducted at 8356 Moline, 8467 Brainerd (w/re-inspect), 7705 Matisse (w/re-inspect), 8317 Cushing 
Court 

 Architectural Modifications Applications received 2 denied and 1 approved. 
 

Homeowner Communications: 
 Resident on LeMoyne was concerned with how people were parking on Delong reducing visibility as people drove out of 

LeMoyne. Any modifications to parking on Delong would have to be petitioned to the County. It was suggested that once the 
Gwynedd project was done, less cars would be parked on Delong. 

 Resident said Washington Post delivery person was going the wrong way on a one way street on Moline. I called the Wash-
ington Post and since the resident has reported the delivery person is going the right way. 

 Dog poop at Kitchener bus stop (first Kitchener/Delong entrance). Residents would like to put signs on grass and get trash 
can or doggy station put there. 

 Resident sent picture of exposed rebar/landscaping nails at tot lot. Tennis balls and construction tape were place around area 
temporarily. See Maintenance-Tot Lots below. 

 Request for copy of Mark Olinger’s presentation to the Board as noted in the minutes. I recommend the minutes be revised 
to remove that attachment as proposals are not normally attached to Board meeting minutes. Prior to acceptance of a con-
tract, negotiations are considered confidential and privileged. 

 Resident stated that since neighbor put up new fence, the overgrowth from the woods makes it difficult to walk around to the 
rear of the homes. See Maintenance-Trees below. 

 NCA office copied on email to Traffic Calming Task Force about need for speed enforcement, tree trimming for improved 
visibility, and replacement of worn signs. 

 Bradford Pear tree behind Jenner Court is a concern because another pear recently fell next to it. See Maintenance-Trees be-
low. 

 Resident wanted to know if there was an update on 7728 LeMoyne, house that had a fire.  If the home remains in its current 
condition for a prolonged period, then the Association may need to be involved. The Board may want to consider sending a 
letter reminding the owners that any construction that would change the exterior appearance from how it looked before the 

Minutes continued on page 6 
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fire, would require the completion of an Exterior Project Form. 
 Owner requested, and was provided electronically, a copy of the new full service contract with Summit Management. 
 Resident said tree dropped branches and damaged his car near 7756 Brandeis. See Maintenance-Trees below. 
 Someone is leaving car in blank space on Brainerd longer than two weeks allowed. To be looked in to. 
 Brandeis Way mailbox near 7756  - Netting put down on common ground by the Water Authority after construction is pulling 

up and a trip hazard. 
 Non-resident emailed stating paths need to be cleared of leaves as edge can’t be seen. I requested they not use paths if they 

consider them unsafe.  
 3 violation letters sent since last Board meeting. Hearing scheduled for January meeting. 
 

Other Actions: 
 Annual assessment notices mailed within required timeframe by T. Queen. 
 Requested engineer review and confirm quantities in Fairfax Paving invoice. All approved. 
 Department of Professional and Occupational Regulation (DPOR) Common Interest Community (CIC) Annual Report re-

ceived and forwarded to accounts payable for payment. 
 Notification from Rees, Broome that State Corporation Commission’s annual report is due.  Form provided at meeting for 

President’s signature. 
 When driving through the community, I noticed yellow SLOW DOWN signs on Luce and Moline. Are these authorized by 

the Board? 
 A Management Reference Book was prepared (Governing Documents, Policies, Contracts, etc.) and I have several questions 

for the Board: 
 New policies and procedures since 2016:  Proxy policy, Conflict of Interest, Chairperson’s Meeting Rules, ARC updates, 

Code of Conduct/Meeting Room.  Are there any others?  Were these forwarded to Summit for inclusion in the disclosure 
packages? 

 Policies not on website: Reasonable Accommodation, Reserve Investment, Provision for Doubtful Accounts, and Email Vot-
ing Procedure. Confirmation needed these are still active policies. 

 Procedures: Is draft website procedure still a draft? The Complaint Resolution is a policy resolution, NOT a procedure. 
 

OLD BUSINESS 
Traffic Calming Task Force: It was suggested to the Board that the community needs to know the process on voting for  
the issue of speed bumps/humps on Northumberland. President Benore stated that this vote is being done by the Virginia De-
partment of Transportation (VDOT). The Board only facilitated NCA residents who live off Northumberland a chance to vote 
on this issue. Concerns on this issue should be addressed with VDOT. Vice President Jernigan suggested that we give notice in 
the newsletter to the residents of who will be able to vote and the procedure. 
Newsletter Draft Procedure: Is still posted as a draft on the website after  discussion it was decided to table this until 
January meeting. 
Resident Signs: Management noted that residents have placed signs for  traffic to slow down.  She wanted to know what 
to do. During discussion the Board noted that these signs are prohibited by our Covenants. Management was instructed to re-
move the signs. 
NCA Employee Handbook: This was tabled until the January meeting. 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
Contracts: Management reached out to all NCA contractor  to introduce/reintroduce herself and get updated Cer tifi-
cates of Insurance. Several commented on what they felt was a ‘barrier’ to information flow. She has been contacted by new 
vendors seeking to provide bids where there are no contract expirations. Management asked if there were any specific concerns 
the Board would like her to address with any of the current contractors. Is the board entertaining cancelling any contracts? Af-
ter discussion the Board decided that management should convey its concern regarding the condition of the flower beds. The 
Board is not entertaining cancelling any contracts. 
Maintenance: Trees.  Annually Blade Runners does an inspection of the community trees. I have summarized their list by 
priority and added recommendations from residents provided to the NCA office. Management's comments were included on 
the summary spreadsheet. Vice President Jernigan made the motion to approve Blade Runners to remove all category 1, 2, and 
3 trees for $12,002.53. Motion was seconded by Secretary Rodriguez. Vote 5 yes; 0 no – motion passed. Motion was made by 
Secretary Rodriguez to approve DCP to remove/prune trees that have been identified as needed on a time and materials basis 
for an amount not to exceed $3,200.00. Motion was seconded by Director Watson. Vote: 5 yes; 0 no – motion passed. 
Brick and Mortar repairs: Two proposals received to gr ind and repoint mor tar  joints at $1675 and $720.  Additional 
proposal received to repair all damaged monuments at $1710.  Motion was made by Secretary Rodriguez that contract with 
Kyle Vincent for wall on the office for $720.00 and monument brick repairs for $1710.00 for a cost not to exceed $2,430.00.  
Vice President Jernigan seconded the motion. Vote: 5 yes; 0 no – motion passed. 
Tot Lot Borders: Based on a resident’s email and picture, management took pictures of Getty Court tot lot. She sent Spring-
field Lawn out to provide estimate to repair bad section and entire border as the border is severely rotted. The cost to repair the 
corner is $300.  The current borders were installed in approximately 1994 or 1995 when the all wood playground sets were in-
stalled. Management's recommendation is an exact replacement at $3,400 for Getty Court tot lot border to be paid from Operat-
ing-General Repairs, as the borders are not included in the reserve study. Cost for all five tot lots would be $14,705 or 
$16,867.50 depending on the option the Board chooses. This would be a good winter project. Motion by Dennis Kruse that we 
have all tot lot borders repaired for $14,705.00. Motion was seconded by Vice President Jernigan. Vote: 5 yes; 0 no – motion 

Minutes continued on page 7 
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passed. Note:  Management saved a copy of the Playground Safety Handbook from the Consumer Product Safety Commission 
which is available upon request or visit https://www.cpsc.gov/s3fs-public/325.pdf. 
 

Tennis Court Fence: After  discussions with the NCA Treasurer , it was concluded the association has an extremely 
healthy member’s equity and anticipates 2017 net income. The association has utilized equity to pay for other common ground 
reserve items (i.e. new tot lot equipment) in the past. Alaska Fence, NCA’s fence contractor for more than 30 years, submitted 
a quote for a new fence, which was submitted to the Board. New fence would cost $12,500. To extend fence above backboard 
by 4 ft. (approx. 20 ft. wide), it would be an additional $600. Netting would be an option and about $200 cheaper but would 
only last a few years. Quote included commercial grade wire (9 gauge core) instead of the standard wire (11 gauge core) be-
cause it will hold up much better. Vice President Jernigan made the motion that we engage Alaska Fence to repair the Tennis 
Court fence for $12,500.00 plus extend the fence 4 ft. for the backboard for $600.00 for a total of $13,100.00.  Director Wat-
son seconded the motion. Vote: 5 yes; 0 no – motion passed. 
 

Other Maintenance Suggestions:  
Management recommend the Board consider the following reserve projects for 2018: 
1. Clean tennis courts and patch repair areas as needed; 
2. Path repair and replacement – last section.  If this is a consideration, engineers would need to start on specifications report/bid pack-

age in the winter. 
3. Resurface pool parking lot (crack fill, sealcoat, repaint numbers); Note: 2 and 3 could be one contract. 
4. Pool deck concrete replacement. 
5. Replace RV lot fence. 
 

Management also recommended the Board implement the Northumberland tree removal and replacement plan prepared a few 
years ago to eliminate several of the gaps of missing trees on that street. This would be an operating expense and would start 
with the removal of some Bradford Pears on Northumberland. Matter was referred to the Maintenance Committee. 
Funding: We have a $30,000.00 operations surplus. Treasurer  Kruse suggested Tree and Tennis cour t fence expenses 
come from operations; Tot lot borders, brick work and meeting room doors from reserves. Board satisfied with suggestion. 
Office: Secur ity System.  Management repor ted that if there is an emergency, Vector  Secur ity will call the office, then 
the proper authority. There is no one on the call list. President Benore and Vice President Jernigan volunteered to be on the call 
list. Computer Back Up.  Since there is no need for remote storage or file sharing, TechMedx agrees the best and most eco-
nomical solution for backing up the computer files (documents, pictures and email) is with two external hard drives. One can 
be swapped out with the other every Friday and stored with the Manager or anyone else the Board chooses as long as it is out-
side the NCA office. The Hard drives will cost $72.99 each plus an hour for TechMedx to set it up for $230.98 plus tax. Man-
agement recommend this expense from Operating-Office Equipment. Discussion resulted having a backup on the cloud. Drop 
Box account was discussed. Motion made by Secretary Rodriguez to get the hard drives as per TechMedx for a total $230.98 
plus tax as well as setting up a Drop Box account. Vice President Jernigan seconded the motion. Vote: 5 yes; 0 no – motion 
passed. Chair: Vice President Jernigan made the motion that the Community Manager is authorized to spend up to $300.00 for 
a chair.  Director Watson seconded. Vote: 5 yes 0 no – motion passed. 
 

Squirrel Issue: Vice President Jernigan made the motion to allow Mr. Rodriguez to engage Conner Pest Control to check tree 
for squirrels.  Director Watson seconded.  Vote: 5 yes; 0 no – motion passed. 
 

Convening into Executive Session at 9:06 pm 
To discuss personnel matters, actions on delinquent accounts and acting on legal advice from legal counsel. 
 

Reconvening to Open Session at 9:27 pm 
1. Vice President Jernigan made the motion that we accept the attorney recommendation on item #1. Director Watson se-

conded. Vote: 5 yes; 0 no – motion passed. 
2. Vice President Jernigan made the motion that we follow the advice of attorney on item #2.  Secretary Rodriguez seconded. 

Vote: 5 yes; 0 no. 
3. Vice President Jernigan made the motion to give ACM Tina Queen the CM's bonus for 2017 for her awesome, outstanding 

performance of stepping up and going above and beyond her job responsibilities. Director Watson seconded. Vote: 5 yes; 
0 no – motion passed. 

4. Vice President Jernigan made the motion that we give the onsite office management spending authority of $1,000.00 to 
cover administration and all office purchases. This is to include both employee and contract employee. Secretary Rodri-
guez seconded. Vote: 5 yes; 0 no – motion passed. 

 

Meeting adjourned 9:37 pm.  
Next meeting: Wednesday, January 3, 2018. All residents encouraged to attend. 

LOOKING FOR BABYSITTING/PETSITTING?  
 

Teen sitter, with references, looking to babysit, 
be a mother's helper, or pet sit. 
  

Call: Spinelli residence @ 703-451-1779 

Fall-Winter Lawn Care 
 

              Available experienced teen who  
contributes to NCA. Cuts grass, rake leaves, 
shovel, etc. Price: $20/hr. (1 hour min)   
Call: John Paul Spinelli, 703-451-1779 

https://www.cpsc.gov/s3fs-public/325.pdf
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  NCA Calendar             January 2018 

NOTE: White Goods pick-up on Thursdays (i.e., refrigerators, dishwashers, etc.). Contact American Disposal at 703-368-0500 24 hours in 
advance. There is an additional cost to residents for this service. For more details, refer to NCA trash policy at:  
http://www.newingtoncommunity.org/NCA%20Documents/TrashPolicy.pdf 

 Budget & Finance 

 Architectural Control 

 Reserve Study Maintenance 

 Social/Recreation 

 
Please contact the NCA Office to help 
your community. Call 703-455-3606. 

Committee Volunteers Needed 

LOST & FOUND - CLASSIFIEDS 
 

FOR SALE: White Kraftmaid kitchen cabinet, 
33 wide x 30 height. 3 shelves. Like new. Excel-
lent for basement or garage. $100.  Cash only. 
Buyer arranges pick up. Call 571-999-4661.  
 

RING FOUND: To claim, text detailed descrip-
tion to:  703-981-3064 

1 No School 2 3 4 5 6

Trash & Recycling Trash & Bulk

White Goods Pickup
1

7 8 9 10 11 12 13

Trash & Recycling Trash & Bulk

White Goods Pickup1

14 15 No School 16 17 18 19 20

Trash & Recycling Trash  & Bulk

Newsletter White Goods Pickup1

Deadline

21 22 23 24 25 26 27

Trash & Recycling White Goods Pickup1 Trash & Bulk

28 29 30 31

Trash & Recycling

XMAS TREE PICK-UP

FCPS Student Holiday -  

No School

FCPS Student Holiday -  

No School

FCPS 2-Hour Early 

Release

Yard Debris Pick-Up* 

(Last day, til March '18)

Saturday

XMAS TREE PICK-UP

Yard Debris Pick-Up*

7:00 PM NCA Board Mtg

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

Trash Timing: Monday & Thursday- Placed out 
for pick-up NO EARLIER than 5PM 
Tuesday & Friday - Placed out for pick-up NO 
LATER than 6AM 

Towing Enforced on NCA 
Private Streets 

 
 Never park on a yellow curb 

or double park. 
 

 Commercial vehicles are prohibited. 
 

 Vehicles must be in running condition and    
display current safety inspections and registra-
tions. 

REMEMBER TO SCOOP THE POOP!  
IT’S THE LAW!!! 

http://www.newingtoncommunity.org/NCA%20Documents/TrashPolicy.pdf
tel:571-999-4661

